The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Monday, June 19, 2017 at the Village meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill presiding and Trustees Robertson and Potts present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #1, in the amount of $21,898.30 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the May meetings were approved as presented, upon motion by Trustee Robertson; seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor.
Correspondence

· Letter from Central Hudson re: Line Clearance crews working in our area to clear overgrown vegetation and cut some tree limbs

· E-Mail from Megan Glenn re: Detox to Rehab.  

· Letter from FEMA re: Webinar

Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:

· He has been doing “walk abouts” of the Village.  
· He will speak to Marc regarding clean-up 

Trustee Robertson reported that:
· He had not to report
Trustee Potts reported that:
· He replaced the locks on Gate House Road 
· He attended the Cold Spring Board Meeting 
· He will attend a workshops regarding the Fire Company the next day
Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

The Village Board is still working on the Fire Protection Agreement.  The Mayor stated that this is on on-going event.  We have received an agreement from the Village of Cold Spring which was unacceptable.  Trustee Potts stated that the issue we have is not with the Fire Company but with the Village of Cold Spring.  The agreement they sent us was for a five-year agreement, starting with $0.23/per thousand of access value; which is a $0.07 increase over what we have previously been paying.  The agreement also stated that every February of the five-year agreement, there would be an increase with no mention of how much of an increase there would be.  That to the Board sounded like signing a blank check.  We have been working on an agreement to send back to them.  Trustee Robertson gave the history of the fire agreement which originally only involved an with the Village of Nelsonville and the Cold Spring Fire Company.  There has not been an agreement with the Village of Cold Spring since 2013, but the Village of Nelsonville has been paying the Village every year.  
The Mayor stated that one of the terms of the agreement was that they are not responsible for providing water – they will rely on our hydrant system here.   The problem with that is that there are a number of homes in Nelsonville that do not have access to hydrants; Healy Road, Moffat Road, Cedar Street, and Half Moon Ridge.  That is why it was unacceptable to the Board.  We have a very good relationship with the Fire Company and they have confirmed that they have a truck that can handle that situation.  As Trustee Potts mentioned, they wanted a open-ended agreement to raise the cost which is unacceptable.  They also have a termination clause which states that they can terminate the agreement with notice with/or without a reason.  With these clauses, the Mayor stated that he wondered whether this was something they wanted to sign.  What the Board decided to do was to follow the pattern of the Town of Philipstown agreement with Cold Spring.  The Town of Philipstown had an agreement drawn up and Cold Spring signed it.  We had our attorney draw up a similar agreement and will send it to Cold Spring.
It’s a one-year agreement, not a five year.  They decided to make it a one-year because the Board wants the residents to review the agreement and see if they will buy into the cost of the awards and support the worker’s compensation.  By law we cannot negotiate and go in an agreement with the Fire Company; they are basically a department of Cold Spring.  They have some concerns regarding the worker’s compensation and the awards program as well; which they will discuss.   
The Mayor stated that we did not want to allocate money specifically to the Awards program.  We did not want to validate that we buy into them.  Lastly the agreement is the same as was signed by Cold Spring with Philipstown.  The Mayor stated that we work efficiently and spent wisely, and we will look at North Highlands as well to do our due diligence.   The Mayor also stated that he reached out to Supervisor Shea, Philipstown, a few times to ask about the legality of the agreement, but he has not gotten back to him.   Our agreement will be a total of $41,500/annually.  This would be paid in two installments in July and December.  The breakdown is 81% to the Fire Company - $34,500 and 19% to Cold Spring - $7,900
Upon motion by Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor, the Board was approved to send this Agreement to the Village of Cold Spring.  

New Business:
Set Bond for Tiamura sub-division

Revision to schedule of fees for sub-division, ZBA and building department re: inspection fees – 5% of Bond

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, the road bond for Tiamura was approved, and an inspection fee, going forward,  was set for 5% of the bond. 

Reappoint Planning Board Member – Jon Bradley

Upon motion by Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor, Jon Bradly was reappointed to the Planning Board for a five-year term.

Appoint Planning Board Chairman and Vice-Chairman

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, Steve Marino was appointed Planning Board Chairman, and Jon Bradley was appointed Vice-Chairman.  

Appointment of William Bujarski as Code Enforcement Officer

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, Bill Bujarski was appointed Code Enforcement Office for the Village of Nelsonville with no salary change.  Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted, all in favor, the Code Enforcement Officer can reside outside the Village of Nelsonville but in the Town of Philipstown.  
EMS Memorial Monument Appeal

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, the Clerk was instructed to send $1,000 donation for the EMS Memorial Monument.  

Financial Report to the State

The Village Treasurer has completed the Financial Report for the State, and will be submitting it to the NYS Comptroller’s Office

Resolution for Former Mayor Anthony “Tony” Mazzuca


WHEREAS, on the 28th day of May, 2017, ANTHONY “TONY” MAZZUCA,  a resident of the Town of Philipstown, County of Putnam, New York, departed this life; and, 


WHEREAS, TONY MAZZUCA, as a long-time area resident, earned the respect and the admiration of his fellow citizens through his devotion to his family, and his unselfish service to his Country and community; and,



WHEREAS, he served as a Trustee of the Village of Nelsonville from 1963 through 1965, and as Mayor of the Village of Nelsonville from 1969 through 1973, generously contributing his time and expertise to the matters and affairs of the Village of Nelsonville; and, 


WHEREAS, he also was a volunteer member of the Nelsonville Fire Company; and,


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, in recognition of TONY MAZZUCA’S many contributions to our Village and its citizens, we hereby express our deep appreciation for his dedication to the progress of this community and extend to his family our sincere sympathy upon his passing; and,

BE IT FUTHER RESOLVED, that this resolution having been unanimously passed by the Village Board of Nelsonville this 19th  day of June 2017, be spread upon these minutes and made a permanent part of the official record of the Village of Nelsonville.

Resolution for Mike McCullagh


WHEREAS, on the 1st day of June 2017, MICHAEL “MIKE” MCCULLAGH, late of Nelsonville, Town of Philipstown, County of Putnam, New York, departed this life; and, 


WHEREAS, MIKE MCCULLAGH, as a long-time Nelsonville resident, earned the respect and the admiration of his fellow citizens through his unselfish devotion to family and community; and,

WHEREAS, MIKE MCCULLAGH served as a member of the Nelsonville Planning Board from June 12, 1979 through May 31, 2017; and

WHEREAS, MIKE MCCULLAGH also served as a member of the Nelsonville Zoning Board of Appeal from February 17, 1973 through February 17, 1977; and  

WHEREAS, MIKE MCCULLAGH’S love of nature ensured the trees around the Village of Nelsonville were lovingly cared for; and

WHEREAS, MIKE MCCULLAGH untiringly devoted over 40 years to our community during a period of time that numerous projects were initiated which will continue to have a revitalizing and growing impact on our community far beyond his terms of office; and


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Nelsonville Village Board hereby inscribes upon our minutes for our official acts, our heartfelt sorrow upon the passing of MIKE MCCULLAGH, and that when we adjourn this date we do so out of respect to his memory and that we extend to his family our deepest sympathy and condolences in their bereavement.

Dated:  June 19, 2017       Nelsonville, New York
Open to the Floor

Greta Graham asked work being done at the Town Garage on Fishkill Road.  She asked if they came for a building permit.  They did not, and it was not clear if they needed to do so.  The Mayor stated that he will look into it.  

The Mayor also stated that he is looking into speed bumps for some streets.  They would like to do a comprehensive traffic study jointly with Cold Spring and Philipstown.  

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:39 pm, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

